RUNNEMEDE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Administrative Offices * 505 West Third Avenue * Runnemede, NJ 08078 Website: www.runnemedeschools.org

Dr. Sean R. McCarron Phone: (856) 931-5365 ext. 202

School Business Administrator / Board Secretary

Fax: (856) 931-4446

Supervisor of Curriculum & Instruction

Email: smccarron@runnemedeschools.org

October 21, 2015 Work Session Minutes 6:00 pm – Mary Volz Library

Call Meeting to Order – President Spaulding called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Roll Call: Present Absent

Arlene Anderson Naomi Davidson Patricia Adair
Angel Beebe Amy Farry Joseph Impagliazzo

Charles Buchheim Maria Panzarella (6:12 pm)

Samantha Spaulding

Also Present:

Mark Iannucci, Superintendent

Sean McCarron, Business Administrator / Supervisor of Curriculum & Instruction

Jade Yezzi, Principal - Bingham/Downing Schools

Steve Pili, Principal – Mary Volz

Phil Silva, Vice Principal

Gladys Hubbard, Child Study Team Supervisor

Frank Hines, Supervisor of Buildings & Grounds

<u>Presentation - Mrs. Schreiber along with two students presented on their community service project of collecting items for the animal shelter. It was suggested by the board for the students to extend their project to the elementary schools. The students presented their flier and explained the timeline for the project.</u>

Review of Reports / Agenda -

- **Superintendent's Report** Mr. Iannucci discussed student enrollment as being very healthy, assemblies for HIB, Roundtable focused on EVVRS/ HIB, and PARCC Data
- Business Administrator's Report Dr. McCarron discussed ROD Grants, QSAC, October 15th pull, cross training with BHP and STAR Reading and Mathematics
 - Ms. Panzarella asked how much the Municipal Alliance paid towards the assembly and Mrs. Wilson answered stating they donated \$1000
- **Principals' Report** Ms. Yezzi shared that Mrs. Hurd gave the Downing School a certificate for their butterfly garden
- PTA Report Mrs. Burger from the PTA came to discuss their Trunk or Treat
- NJSBA Report Mr. Buchheim stated that their meeting is scheduled for November 21st.
- Negotiations Ms. Beebe said there is progress and will be reaching out to Ms. Hummel to start the process
- Property and Transportation
 - Maria Panzarella asked how the bus was working out. Dr. McCarron gave an update
- Personnel
 - Maria Panzarella asked if the posting for Asst. Basketball Coach will open since it wasn't filled. It was also asked if the candidates were interviewed.
 - Angel Beebe asked if it will be put out to the public that additional openings are available for sports

Finance

- Question on #4 regarding what is Environmental Design Mr. lannucci explained that it was air quality testing and that everything came from the preliminary testing was clear
- Question on #5 regarding the surcharge from Gloucester County Special Services
- ND asked if the fundraiser Pennies for Pasta was for the entire district. Ms. Yezzi explained that each school chose something different.
- Samantha Spaulding discussed that she spoke to Mark lannucci regarding sports. Over the past month many parents have come to her regarding athletics and she has directed them to meet with the coach or principal. Mark lannucci was asked to pull policy regarding sports and SS asked that the board review the policy to not include 4th and 5th graders into sports. Samantha Spaulding asked that the sports participation policy be placed on the agenda / work session for November. Samantha Spaulding stated that if it went into effect it could have issue on Spring sports. It was requested that we create a survey for parents and students to take and provide to the board for review. Samantha Spaulding stated that she would like to add more intramurals to 4th 5th grade.
- Amy Farry asked that we discuss the idea of going back to committees. Samantha Spaulding stated that she spoke to Mark Iannucci and it probably wouldn't happen until the reorganization meeting. The group would be polled and it would be discussed.
- Samantha Spaulding stated that she would be giving a presentation during Novembers meeting on Ethics

A motion was made by Charles Buchheim and seconded by Angel Beebe to adjourn the work session meeting at 6:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sean R. McCarron, Ed.D.